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Prefabs newspaper cuttings from Wembley and Willesden (then L.B. of Brent from 1965), 1944 to 1972:- 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Report from “The Wembley News”,  

29 December 1944, of plans to  

build ‘factory-made houses’ in  

the Borough of Wembley. 

 

(The site ‘in the vicinity of  

The Paddocks’ would  

eventually become the  

Pilgrims Way prefab estate.) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2 

 

Reports from the “Willesden Chronicle” in 1945:- 

 

German P-o-W’s at work preparing prefab sites at Roundwood House,  22 June >  

 

 

< Work in progress on Uni-Seco      

prefabs in Kilburn, 3 August. 

 

 

 

 

 

< First tenants move into 

   “The Terrace”, Priory Park   

    Avenue, Kilburn, 

   26 October. 
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More from the “Willesden Chronicle” in 1946:- 

 

 

 

 

 

< Progress report, 1 February. Although 282 prefabs had  

   been delivered, and most assembled, delays in supplying  

   fitments meant that many were still not occupied. 

 

 

Progress report, around June > 

‘Of the 500 temporary houses allocated to Willesden, 

 410 have been delivered, and the total number now 

 completed and occupied is 142, …’ 
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Photograph of the Coronation street party at Pilgrims Way, from “The Wembley News”, 11 June 1953:- 

A report of this event on another page of the newspaper wrote: 

 

‘Probably the biggest street party held in Kingsbury on Saturday was the one organised for 200 children of the Pilgrims-way pre-fab 

estate. Six members of the Harlem Globe-trotters team arrived at mid-day to open the party and give an exhibition of their basket ball 

wizardry. They also judged the fancy dress parade. Their choice was: Up to five years old, Patricia Craig (Elizabeth the 1st); 5-10 years, 

Pamela Bignell (Gypsy Girl); and 10-15 years, John Gibbons (Long John Silver).’ 
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Photograph and report from “The Wembley News”, 7 January 1960, about plans to move families from the Kingsbury Road prefabs:- 
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The demise of the Vaughan Terrace prefabs in East Lane, at the end of 1964, is pictured in both Wembley newspapers:- 

 

 

 

 

< “The Wembley News”, 31 December 1964. 

 

 

 

 

The “Wembley Observer”, 1 January 1965 > 
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Reports on Pilgrims Way, the last of Wembley’s prefab estates, in 1965 and 1972:- 

 

 

 

< The beginning of the end, “Wembley Observer”,  

   26 November 1965. 

 

 

 

‘Only a few remain’, “Wembley Observer”, 7 January 1972 > 

 

 

 

< ‘The end of an era’, “The Wembley News”, 28 January 1972. 

 


